Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

Minutes of Regular Meeting, October 8, 2019
The Eden Selectboard met at the Town Office on October 08, 2019.  Present at the meeting were:  Ricky Morin, Adam Degree, Barbara Dewyea, Carol Hamel, Candy Vear, Kurt Salvas (Alderfer Ent.) Patty Fryk and Craig Fryk.
1. Adam opened the meeting at 6:00 PM.
To accommodate those present, the Selectboard moved to: 
    10. e. Alderfer Enterprises (Kurt Salvas) Kurt discussed that the pitch has been reduced. Ricky stated, the ditch on the upper side of the driveway slopes correctly.
      2.a. Eden Central School planted 8 apple trees on town property in error.  A request was made to the board for permission to keep the trees where they are planted. The Selectboard agreed to leave the trees where they are but the additional trees that Eden Central School would like to plant, should be planted on school property. If the land that the trees are planted is ever sold, the school may have to remove them.
  b. Efficiency Vermont offered free consultations to the town garage and the town office. The Selectboard discussed how both buildings were reviewed just a few years ago and feel it’s not needed at this time.

 c. Greeter Building at the fish access put away for the winter.  Highway Dept. will take care of moving it to the beach.
 d. LCPC Clean Water Advisory Committee Meeting Oct. 21 at 5:30.  Ricky Morin will attend and Carol Hamel will attend.
3. Citizens Input; None at this time.

4. Approve Minutes of September 24, 2019:
With correction of:



a. #12 Fire Dept.: should read Hyde Park.  Not North Hyde Park

Ricky motioned to except the minutes with correction.  Approved.

5. Beach Update:



a. Drinking water update: The level 2 assessment was filled out and emailed to the State of Vermont. The pressure test done by John Compagna (Plumbing Solutions) failed.  The line from site#18 to the upper sites did not hold pressure. Therefore because of the end of the season is only a few days away, we asked the State of Vermont to allow us to make to needed repairs in the spring.  Waiting for their answer.  Also noted was the absence of Ricky’s name on the September 16th as he also accompanied State inspector Roland Luxenburg on his assessment of the beach.
The cover for the storage tank that needs to be replaced will be ordered this winter and stored until needed in the spring. As for the testing of the lines, to find the problem, Ricky stated must be done in sections until we find the leak. 

Ricky also discussed the electrical service and the increase of amps.  To increase the amps, we would have to start from the pole on the street.  A lot of the boxes have 40 amp breakers.  Matt Grant did not realize that the upper part was having problems.
We must divide the amps to all boxes for campers. Could be very costly.  Barbara inquired as to how much?  Ricky said to start we would have to get the Co-op up to look at the pole. We can have Matt Grant do some research to see what it would take. Matt will be working on the electrical at the bottom of the campsites.
The town does not make money up at the beach.  Every year we have done something at the beach, storage building, playground equipment, docks and the stone lined ditch.



b. Beach Rules: The rules were gone through line by line. This process has not been completed during this meeting and will continue at the next meeting.


c. Patty and Craig Fryk arrived at 8:20pm.for discussion about the Managers position:  Patty and Craig Fryk were asked to come back next year as managers of the beach. There were a few things discussed for the next beach season.
 No changes to the property without discussion with the Selectboard.  If an issue arises that is not an emergency, wait until the next Selectboard meeting to address it. We will be separating the highway and the beach and letting the highway department concentrate on their busy work schedule.  We will hire out if something needs to be done at the beach.  Patty and Craig expressed the need to find a reliable helper to relieve them for one weekend a month or other times as necessary. This would be a paid position.  



d. Walk thru date is dependent on the states response about the water.  


    e. Pulling of Docks:  Ricky will get them out as soon as every boat has been pulled from the lake.

6. Dog Officer Update: Dog bite report. This matter was turned over to Health officer Amanda Cady by Constable Rachel Garfield.  The Selectboard would like Amanda Cady, to submit a report before the next meeting.

7. Constable Update: None at this time.

8. Health Officer Update: none at this time.

9. Delinquent Tax Update: Demand letters went out.

10. Road Commissioner’s Report:



a. Update Knowles Flat Twin Culverts:  None at this time.



b. MRGP Update



         i. MRGP Inventory on the road segments.


c. Jim Barlow’s comments about Road & Bridge standards: one , two and three must be adopted into our road and bridge standards.  Ricky would like to speak with Tracey Morin about this.



d. Winter Roads: Parking ban notice: Ok



f. Update on other activities of Highway Dept.:




 i. Both culverts on Cooper Hill completed. 




 ii. The Loader is in being serviced. 



 
 iii. Ricky to start grading tomorrow.  


              iv. Freightliner truck, one box is making noise.  The repair people will replace the box at no charge but the labor is on us to pay.

       
v. North Road 911 signs are up.

11. Letter of Support Greeter Program 2020: Ok

12. Ratify additions and deletions of September 24, 2019 meeting:


Under#15a. Any other business:




    i. Letter of recommendation for NHP Municipal Planning Grant




    ii. Assessor letter to the board.


Under #5b. Beach:




    i. Manager’s application




    ii LERA 3 month statement (2018) & (2019)


Under#14c. FYI: VLCT Spring planning and zoning forum.



Ricky made the motion to except.  Approved

13. FYI: None at this time

14. Any other business: Square Road, need to concentrate on the amount of projects for fall and then the Twin Culverts will be first priority.

15. Sign orders (5)

16. Adjourn: 9:25pm.



Adam motioned to adjourn.  Approved 
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